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WASHINGTON, D.C., Nov. 7, 1991 The four federal regulators of 

bank and thrift institutions issued a joint statement today on the 

review and classification of commercial real estate loans. Today's 

action is another step by the agencies_to ensure that 

misunderstandings about supervisory policies do not impede the 

availability of credit to sound borrowers. Development of this 

document was announced in the Administration's October 8th statement 

on "Easing The Credit Crunch To .Promote Economic Growth." 

The policy statement provides clear and comprehensive guidance 

on the review and classification of commercial real estate loans. 

The detailed guidelines, which will be ient to the chief executive 

officer of each depository institution and each bank and thrift 

examiner, cover loan portfolio review procedures, indicators of 

troubled loans, analysis of loans and collateral values, and the 

review of institutions' loss allowances. 

The four regulatory agencies that issued today's guidelines are 

the Office of the Comptroller_ of the Currency (OCC), the Federal 

Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC), the Federal Reserve Board 

-more-



\ 
Supervisory policy statement - 2 

(FRB), and the Office of Thrift Supervision (OTS). Together, the 

four agencies supervise the activities of the nation's 12,000 

commercial banks and 2,200 thrift institutions. 

In addition to today's issuance, the regulatory agencies are 

undertaking three other actions: 

0 

0 

0 

National Meeting of Examiners 

The agencies will hold a national meeting of senior 

examination personnel in Baltimore, Md., on December 16 and 

17 to review the policy statement and other initiatives 

related to credit availability. 

Random Audit Program 

To assess the quality of examiners' review of collateral 

value, the regulatory agencies will implement a random audit 

program to determine how examiners review and analyze the 

assumptions contained in appraisals as part of their loan 

review process. 

Holding Company Preferred Stock 

The Federal Reserve Board, in a move designed to grant bank 

holding companies greater flexibility in raising capital, 

has issued for public comment a proposal to lift the limit 

on the amount of noncumulative perpetual preferred stock 

that bank holding companies may include in Tier 1 capital. 

This proposal, if adopted, can assist organizations in 

strengthening their capital positions and expanding their 

ability to extend credit to sound borrowers. 

All of these steps follow previous actions by the regulatorr 

agencies in March and July to address credit availability concerns. 
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